								School Year 2015-2016
Dear Parents,
Welcome to school year 2014-2015!  My name is Jenni Leaver and I will be your child’s math teacher.  Working together, I hope we can provide a successful year for your student!
Your child has enrolled in an extremely challenging math course titled Algebra 2 and Trigonometry.  This course is challenging not only because the content is difficult, but also because of the tremendous amount of material we have to cover and understand between now and June when the Regents Exam is given.
To help your child be successful, it is imperative that your child complete each homework assignment to the best of his/her ability.  I generally do not give a lot of homework each night.  My philosophy in doing this is that students have the opportunity to produce quality work that they understand and not rush just to get the assignment finished.  Please check my website daily for your child’s homework assignment.  You will find homework, tests, and quizzes listed on the calendar that corresponds with your child’s math class.
In order for your child to move to the next REGENTS level math course, he/she must achieve an 85% each quarter during this school year AND achieve an 85% on the Regents Exam in June.  These prerequisites are in place to provide your child with the most appropriate math class for his/her ability in order for your child to have success and a clear understanding of the math concepts.
Generally, we cover a different skill each day and the skills build upon each other.  If your child is absent, please have your child seek extra help from me as soon as possible so that we can keep your student from falling behind in the understanding of the material.
If at any time during the school year you have questions or concerns, it’s best to initially contact me via email at:  jleaver@margaretvillecs.org.  I also encourage you to check your student’s learning progress by going online to our school management system, Power School.   I also have my own website where students can view the daily homework assignments, see when upcoming assessments are scheduled, find math resources, and access any extra credit projects and helpful math links.  You can reach my website at:  http://www.margaretvillecs.org/leaver.htm or at:  http://leavermath.weebly.com.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you in advance for your support and commitment to your child’s education!

								Sincerely,

								Jenni Leaver
